Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the June 23, 2020 meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

David Pelaggi, Chad Farr, Frank Roberts, Shelly McDermott, Angel Torres, Brandy Altergott
Managers:

Jeremy Bailey, Anthony Ford, Keith Haley, Barbara Miller, Carmella Ferreira, Gigi Yanez-Hamberger
Agency:

Brian Sigman, Ed Owens, Tracy Morin, Tyrell Sampson, David Walshe, Joel Garcia, Jessie Towle.
The meeting was called to order by Chair Frank Roberts. A roll call of those in attendance was taken.

The meeting minutes of 4/9/20, 4/16/20, 5/22/20 and 6/16/20

were brought up for action.

Motion was made by Shelly McDermott to accept the minutes as presented.

Seconded By: David Pelaggi

Vote: Yes 6, No 0, Abstained 0

Ed Owens gave an update on the budget stating that the income in the month of May saw a $40,000 decline due to reduced use of vending machines.  Expenses were also down during May as most facilities remain closed. Overall status is that the budget remained stable through May. The commissions received from DOT remain constant.
Under regulations update, Chair Roberts stated that he had appointed Brandy Altergott, Rich Braccia and Chad Farr to the sub-committee to review the regulations. The sub-committee has received some suggested updates and are continuing their work.
Under the vending contract, Ed Owens stated that the existing contract is set to expire on 6/30/20. Negotiations are continuing in hopes DAS will have a contract in place by the 30th. Ed Owens declined to answer questions as the contract is still in the negotiation process.
Under new business the Re-Opening Guidelines were discussed. Under the guidelines no state buildings will be exceeding 50% occupancy. DAS policy calls for the removal of coffee makers and small appliances from breakrooms. Current guidance indicates that in a cafeteria setting, self-serve coffee will not be permitted. Managers are to envision how they will be able to provide coffee served over a counter. 
Cafeteria seating areas will remain closed.

A re-opening plan for each location will be developed, as each facility may have some unique circumstances. The plan will be developed in conjunction with information from the local health department and reviewed and approved by the authority in charge of the building.
Prior to an actual opening, there has to be sufficient building population to support the operation. Managers have lost most of their inventory. Additional replacement inventory is needed. Therefore, the reopening of a facility must be at a time when the replacement inventory will see enough turn over to avoid additional losses.
Managers were asked to develop a listing of product lost due to the shutdown. The list must be detailed, and supported by invoices of product purchased.

Menus were discussed. Facilities should initially plans for a simpler menu. Labor intensive items such as entrees, may no longer be profitable.

Prior to opening, the entire operation will be reviewed including the menu and the menu pricing based on current costs. It was noted that the next increase in minimum wage is set for September.
Under Transfers and Trainings, it was announced that Ken Ramsay will be retiring from the program effective 9/1/20. Tony Ford, the former manager of 55 Elm St., has expressed interest in transferring to the 55 Farmington Avenue facility.
Under staffing updates, it was announced that Tyrell Sampson will be the new Vending Facility Supervisor as Ed Owens is retiring 7/1/20.

Under Open Forum, Ed Owens reminded the Committee that their next scheduled meeting in September is their Annual Meeting.

Chair Roberts encouraged managers to make their health insurance payments. Open enrollment was moved from July to October this year.

Managers expressed appreciation from the support received from the BEP Staff.

Motion made by Chad Farr to adjourn

Seconded By: Dave Pelaggi
Vote: Yes - 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm.
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